Station WTHR Panama City, Florida March 20, 1958

S.R. Morss Rt. 3 Bradford, Mass.

Dear Mr. Morss:

We are in receipt of your original report detailing contents of our frequency measurement broadcast of the morning of September 10 last.

Although I was not here at that date, I believe I can substantiate the fact that you undoubtedly were tuned to our station, as we go on the air for the same purpose at 1:00 or 1:15 A.M. the morning of every 2nd Friday in the month. Mr. Claude Gray, consulting engineer at Birmingham, Alabama measures our signal.

Thank you for your interest and information. It seems there will always be an aura of mystery concerning the propagation of radio waves, no matter how much we feel we understand the media. Reaching your distance with a 500 watt Gates transmitter is not in our gaurantee, but satisfying.

I hope this generalization will serve as a verification. I'm certain a look at the transmitter log would bear you out.

Very Truly Yours

Milton Lovos chief engineer